
 

 

Apache Junction Police Department 

Memorandum 

 

Date: May 2, 2024 

To: Mayor Chip Wilson and the City Council  

From: Chief Michael Pooley 

Subject: East Valley Critical Incident Response Team  

The City of Apache Junction Police Department (AJPD) is requesting approval 

for an Intergovernmental Agreement to join the East Valley Critical Incident 

Response Team.  

This agreement will allow AJPD to respond to Critical Incidents in the East 

Valley as a member of the team. This will give the investigators from AJPD 

valuable experience and knowledge to contribute to our investigative team. 

This partnership will also allow other agencies to respond to Critical Incidents in 

our jurisdiction to assist with investigations where there is a criminal allegation 

against a peace officer. This agreement will be in effect until July 1st, 2034.   

 


